
DESIGNATED LIAISON PERSON ROLE 

Every club/organisation should designate a person to be responsible for dealing with 
any concerns about the protection of children. The designated person is responsible 
for reporting allegations or suspicions of child abuse to Health Services Executive or 
Social Services (NI) and/or An Garda Siochána / PSNI. It is recommended that this 
person is a senior club person. However, if there is difficulty identifying a separate 
individual to take this role, the Children’s Officer can be appointed as designated 
person once the club/organisation is clear about the responsibilities of the each role. 

The organisation’s child protection policy and procedures should include the name 
and contact details of the designated person and the responsibilities attached to the 
role. 

The Designated Liaison Person should have the following role: 

• Have knowledge of the Code of Ethics and statutory guidelines 
• Have a knowledge of categories and indicators of abuse 
• Undertake training in relation to child protection 
• Be familiar with and able to carry out reporting procedures as outlined in the code 
• Communicate with parents and/or agencies as appropriate 
• Assist with the ongoing development and implementation of the organisation’s 

child protection training needs 
• Liaise with the national children’s officer in relation to child protection training 

needs 
• Be aware of local contacts and services in relation to child protection, i.e. principal 

and duty social workers and their contacts 
• To inform local duty social worker in the Health Services Executive Local Area 

Board / local Social Services and/or An Garda Síochána/PSNI of relevant 
concerns about individual children, using the Standard Reporting Form, (see 
Appendix 6). Keep a copy of this form and ensure acknowledgement of receipt of 
this form 

• Report persistent poor practice to the National Designated Person 
• Advise club administrators on issues of confidentiality, record keeping and data 

protection 
Children’s Officers/Designated Persons do not have the responsibility of 
investigating or validating child protection concerns within the 
club/organisation and have no counselling or therapeutic role. These roles are 
filled by the Statutory Authorities as outlined in Children First and Our Duty to 
Care. It is, however, possible that child protection concerns will be brought to 
the attention of the Children’s Officer. In this event, it is essential that the 
correct procedure is followed. 
(Taken from the Sport Ireland Code of Ethics & Good Practice for Children in 
Sport 
 


